
Submitter: randy probasco 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Judiciary 

Measure: HB2005 

This bill is another example of a law fixing a problem that does not exist. By banning 

a persons right to design, assemble and use a weapon for sport or personal defense,  

that is not a statistical public safety issue, the legislators are demonstrating the lack 

of a clear thought process and the stealing of yet another piece of liberty from the 

voters. This law will only affect honest law abiding citizens and do nothing to stop 

those who would ignore the laws as they do now. "Ghost Guns" (detectable home 

made) are only an issue to those who want absolute control over their constituents.  

An honest person does not need to be controlled. A dishonest person can never be 

completely controlled no matter how many laws are laid out in the ORS.  This bill 

spits in the face of honest people and handcuffs  the freedoms plainly stated in the 

Oregon and United States Constitution.  And just for the record, there is no such 

thing as an "undetectable" firearm. Un-registered or un-controlled maybe,  but no 

matter what the framework of a firearm is made from, it will always have to 

incorporate several metal parts which are easily "detectable" using the current 

technology.  

 

Please step back from this law  


